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Minutes of the Streets Committee Meeting held June 10, 2024, at 6:45 P.M.  

Present in Council Chambers were Chairman Nahorn, Mr. Winiarski, Ms. 

Harmych, Mr. Heberling, Mr. Janik, Mr. Wachholz, Mr. Dembinski, President 

of Council Wasilk, Mayor Costilow, Safety/Service Director Jeffreys, Law 

Director Pecora, Assistant Law Director Ward, Treasurer Ramsey and Auditor 

Phillips. Also present were Mrs. Sandy Kaiser, Executive Director of the 

Amherst Historical Society, and members Mr. Jerry Gach, Mr. Todd Standen 

and Mrs. Pat Standen.  

 
A-24-26   The Amherst Historical Society is requesting a partial  

 street vacation of the northern 213’-218’ portion of  

 Jefferson Steet from the northern property line of 

 149 Jefferson Street (PP No. 05-00-003-112-005) north 

 to railroad property (PP No. 05-00-003-500-001) owned 

 by Pennsylvania Lines LLC.  The City shall reserve 

 all rights for utilities within the vacated portion of 

 Jefferson Street as a perpetual easement.  

 

 Mayor Costilow spoke to the matter.  Amherst Historical 

 Society has spoken to him and they wish to consolidate 

 lots.  He felt it was simple request.  They have 

 discussed this with city departments.  Mrs. Sandy Kaiser 

 spoke on the matter and explained they have 11 parcels 

 now.  What they are requesting is an unused portion of  

   Jefferson Street. She explained the benefits of the  

 vacation.   

   

  Mr. Winiarski asked about the neighbors and Mr. Todd Standen 

  of 149 Jefferson spoke and said they have no problems with this 

  now that they know it will not affect their property.  

 

  Mr. Dembinski researched this question and spoked to Amherst 

  Fire Department and they have no concerns about this.      

 

Mr. Dembinski motioned to take this to the floor of Council.  Seconded  

by Mr. Wachholz.  Voice vote 7-0 to send to the floor of council.  

 

Mr. Dembinski motioned to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Wachholz.  Voice vote 

7-0 to adjourn.  The meeting adjourned at 6:51 P. M.  

 

Matt Nahorn, Chairman 

Streets Committee  
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